FBUA British Committee 
www.ufba-fbua.com

Minutes of the meeting of the British Section Committee of the


Franco British Union of Architects held on Wednesday 18th June 2014



at 6.30pm at the Oriental Club, London



Present:

	Tom Ryland (Vice President)
	TR
	Derek Montefiore
	DM

	Ralph Carpenter (Sec)
	RC
	Mark Potter
	MP

	Howard Nash
	HN
	David Le Lay
	DLL


1
Apologies

Allan Baird, Anthony St Leger, Andrew Arrol, Johnny Devas, Charles Dorin, Tony Hickman, Cedric Mitchell, Michael Morrison, Yasmin Shariff, Jean Symons 

2
The Minutes of the Last Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting had been circulated.  David Le Lay confirmed that he had NOT been present at the last meeting.  (Minutes to be amended accordingly  RC).
Minutes were approved.

3
Matters Arising

It was agreed that any matters arising would be taken with the relevant part of the agenda.

4
Education
4.1  
2 British Bursars have been selected from the shortlist.  Anna Raymond (4th yr GSA)



Nick Harrington (5th yr GSA)

4.2
Anna is currently refining her proposals with Michael Morrison.  Francoise Mouton (FM) and Mark Potter have sent her their comments and she plans to visit Francoise in July.


Cedric will pay her expenses as required.



 Action FM/CM
 
4.3  
No action has been taken (yet) to generate publicity from the bursaries 











        Action YS
4.4  
Mark Potter reported that he recently met David Lloyd Davis who wants to set up a £100,000 fund in memory of his wife Elaine and to provide bursaries for architectural students. A key purpose of these bursaries would be to encourage students to develop manual drawing skills, which DLD considers are lacking.  He thought that £3000 to £4000 per annum might be available from the fund. 

MP told DLD about his role in the FBUA Bursary scheme and suggested they could collaborate if the bursary was open to French candidates, as well as British. DLD was interested in this possibility subject to a condition that one of DLD’s family was involved in the choice of students and that the bursary would be named after Elaine. 

In discussion, the Committee noted that the FBUA was not being offered a bequest or a gift that could be added to the Union’s existing CAF fund. Also, the conditions attached to DLD’s proposed bursary meant that it would need to be kept separate from the Union’s existing bursary scheme. There were therefore administrative implications to consider.

HN cautioned that managing the existing FBUA fund already involved investment, accountancy and other financial issues.  Whilst donations to the existing fund were welcome and easy to accommodate,  it would be a different matter for the FBUA to take on financial management of somebody else’s funds. On the educational side, he thought the proposal was interesting in principle but needed to be explored in detail and agreed by the Joint Committee. The Union’s role would need to be clearly defined and then set out in a formal contract, for an initial period of say 5 years.  

MP will discuss further with DLD and prepare a paper for discussion at the next committee









Action HN
4.5
RIBA are objecting to their letter head being used on our bursary letters.  This appears to contradict an agreement previously put in place by Jean Symons.  HN and TR to visit Richard Brindley at RIBA and take Jean with them to try and resolve this. re use of formal address in respect of bursaries etc.



Action HN/ TR/ JS







5
Finance
5.1  
See attached financial report produced by Cedric Mitchell. 
5.2
TR noted unintended profit of about £2500 on Plymouth. £1000 of this will offset loss on this year’s Joint Committee in March, and probably another £1000 will be needed for next year’s.
6
Membership
6.1  
David Le Lay has prepared an update on the 4 new members.  Tom Manning has died (RIBA Journal obit).  DLL to contact Yasmin with an application form for Santa Raymond.  The application form is on the website – all to look at it and consider upgrading it so that it matches the website.


Action DLL and all members
6.2 
Elaine to be sent the French member Trombinoscope from Plymouth prepared by Marie Christine.






         Action RC




   
6.3 
TR agreed to talk to various members re the possibility of their joining the Committee.










        ACTION TR
7 Website
7.1  
Now up to date including the programme for Nantes






                              
7.2  

Lyon Newsletter to be printed by Cedric and mailed out to all members who did NOT receive it at the Plymouth reunion. TR has provided RC with update address list and labels.







      







      



ACTION CM/RC
8
Joint Committee Meeting in March 2015
8.1   Tom is putting together a programme for March 2015 to possibly include the Design 
Museum (former Commonweath Institute) and the Olympic Park.

8.2  Venue for the cocktail party still has to be decided.
ACTION TR
9
  The 2016 Reunion
9.1  Ascension falls on 5th May and in line with French tradition it was suggested that 5 – 8 May 2016 would be an appropriate weekend.  RC to check with FM that French are

 happy with these dates.






  

   Action RC/FM


10 
AOB
Huge vote of thanks to Tom for organising a brilliant Plymouth Reunion, complete with 5 days of wall to wall sunshine!
Tom announced that a friend of his – Phillip Preston – is currently living in France.  He was in Crecy.  The New Mayor of Crecy is keen to build a museum and thinks FBUA members should work on it. (EU competition laws?)  Cedric M and Regis Martin were mentioned as possible.

Jonathan Ball’s (EDEN PROJECT) promised book has now been published

http://www.amazon.co.uk/Other-Side-Eden-Jonathan-Ball/dp/1908867248

Howard raised the question of medals.  Luc Regis Gilbert claims the French side if short of medals.  They were last minted in 1971.  British side then got lower cost medals made and our stocks are now down to 17.  David Le Lay thought it might be time for a new medal – to celebrate the centenary of the FBUA in 2021 (possible competition?)  Discuss as November Joint Committee.

Our thanks to Derek for hosting the meeting at his club.

11
FUTURE MEETING DATES
Paris 24/25 Oct 2014
London 13/14 Mar 2015

Nantes 14 – 17 May 2015

Paris 23/24 Oct 2015
Suffolk 5 – 8 May 2016
Distribution – Committee Members

	Allan Baird
	David Le Lay
	Mark Potter

	Andrew Arrol
	Derek Montefiore
	Michael Morrison

	Anthony Hickman
	Howard Nash
	Patrick Campbell-Jones

	Anthony St Leger
	Jean Symons
	Ralph Carpenter

	Cedric Mitchell
	Charles Dorin
	Roger Keene

	Ghada alMadfai
	Johnny Devas
	Yasmin Shariff

	Tom Ryland
	Brendan Woods
	


Also :  Francoise Mouton – Secretary to French Section
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